Planning Commission Minutes April 27, 2015

1. ROLL CALL - Gerry Harris, Vice Chair, called meeting to order at 6 PM. Upon roll call, it was noted that there was not a quorum.

PRESENT	ABSENT
Gerry Harris, Vice Chair Judy Horne	Toni Bahn Josh Clary
Bobby Wilson	Matt Hutcherson Sean Schader
	Robert Mann, Chair

City Employees Present: Melissa McCarville – City Business Manager, Rick Brammall – City Inspections/Code Enforcement Officer, and Steve Tennant, City Attorney.

- 2. Approval of Minutes March 23, 2015. Could not be approved due to lack of quorum. Will be considered at the May 2015 meeting.
- 3. Comments from Citizens There were no visitors and no comments.
- 4. Discussion of Zoning Classifications and Use Units Bobby Wilson moved that meeting be closed due to lack of quorum, seconded, and passed unanimously.

Commissioners present reviewed the remainder of the Zoning Classifications/Use Units for Commercial Zoning Districts.

5. Announcements – Steve Tennant noted that the Farmington Church of Christ has inquired about putting a cell tower on a flagpole on their property on Main Street.

For the May 2015 work session, commissioners will take a tour of the city. Bus transportation will be provided. Commissioners gave input regarding areas they would like to tour, including Highway 170 and the southeast area of Farmington.

Adjournment

Having no further business, Wilson moved to adjourn, seconded by Horne and passed unanimously.

Secretary, Planning Commission

Vice Chair, Planning Commission